PL/2020/02665/DIS. (Discharge conditions no. 4 (Noise Control Measures), and 6 (Dust Control Measures) on planning approval PL/2019/03208/PPFL)

Clerk <clerk@hamptoninarden.org.uk>

Thu 03/12/2020 18:00

Dear David,

This is the response of Hampton-in-Arden Parish Council to PL/2020/02665/DIS. (Discharge conditions no. 4 (Noise Control Measures), and 6 (Dust Control Measures) on planning approval PL/2019/03208/PPFL):-

Whilst we have no objections in principle to the discharging of the conditions, we do make the following comments for consideration please:

- 1) The applicant suggests that they might seek to move the existing PROW onto the former railway embankment. Whilst we would have no objection to this, and should it be proposed we request that full consultation takes place with all relevant stakeholders and any subsequent works would be subject to acceptable landscaping.
- 2) In a continuing struggle to reduce nose impact on nearby residents we suggest moving the brick crusher to a lower level on the site which would effectively reduce the overall noise impact and hence noise nuisance.
- 3) We recognise the applicant has indicating making significant efforts in an endeavour to reduce the noise and dust impacts with the steps that have been undertaken. We note that a contact name and number for complaints will be advertised on site and notified to all residents and we request that these contact details are also made available to the Parish Council.

I look forward to hearing from you.

Kind regards.

Julie Barnes

Clerk for Hampton-in-Arden Parish Council

Telephone:

01675 442017

Website:

www.hamptoninarden.org.uk

Clerk:

Julie Barnes, clerk@hamptoninarden.org.uk

Address:

The Parish Office, Fentham Hall, Marsh Lane, Hampton-in-Arden, Solihull, B92 OAH

Find us on Facebook: www.facebook.com/HamptonInArdenParishCouncil